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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

August 14, 2019
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome and Pledge of Allegiance, President David G. Perry called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 10:00 a.m. on August 14, 2019, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  

The following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Robert W. Dunlevy, F. Scott Rotruck (via telephone), Daniel D. Snavely, Debra K. Sullivan, Nancy J. White, and James S. Wilson (via telephone), and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were Thomas W. Campbell and ex officio Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education, and Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission.
II.

Approval of Agenda


President Perry called for a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Hall moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously. 
III.

Remarks from Governor’s Office, Legislative Leaders,



and Leaders of State Education Associations/Organizations

Mr. Fred Albert, AFT-West Virginia, addressed the Board regarding a new AFT campaign called Schools Our Students Need.  Mr. Ryan White, President, West Virginia School Board Association (WVSBA), addressed the Board regarding:  1) the WVSBA’s suggestion that a third party review of the state’s school aid formula be conducted; 2) county board members’ review of House Bill 206 and the possibility of working with the WVBE to develop associated policy; and 3) invited WVBE members to attend the WVSBA’s October 4-5 leadership conference (location to be determined).
IV.  

Recognition

Superintendent Paine, assisted by Dr. Jan Barth, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Teaching and Learning, and Ms. Ericka Klose, Coordinator, West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) Office of Middle and Secondary Learning, announced that the WVDE has been recognized with a Special Achievement in Geographic Information Systems (SAG) Award by the Environmental Systems Research Institute. The SAG award was given in honor of WVDE's commitment to creating ways for digital mapping technology to be accessible to all teachers and students in West Virginia and for WVDE's commitment to providing training statewide in geospatial technology integration across content areas. 


Following the presentation President Perry reordered the agenda and moved item VI. Governor’s School for the Arts Presentation/Performance to take place at 12:30 p.m. at The Culture Center.
V.


West Virginia Department of Education Year in Review

Superintendent Paine (distributed information), provided an overview of 2018-2019 accomplishments.  President Perry requested that an item be placed on a future agenda to discuss teacher preparation programs/certification, the four year student teaching experience, pedagogy versus content, and that Chancellor Tucker be in attendance for the discussion.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment J.)

VI.

House Bill 206 and Other Bills Relating to Public Education

Superintendent Paine, assisted by Ms. Sarah Stewart (distributed information), Government Affairs Counsel, WVDE Office of Legal Services, provided an overview of House Bill 206 and other bills relating to public education.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment K.)

During discussion it was requested that:  1) a survey be conducted regarding the availability of automated external defibrillators (AED) in schools and the possibility of pursuing a grant to cover the cost of installing an AED in each school; 2) an accountability facet for the monitoring and effectiveness of Local School Improvement Councils be developed/ implemented; and 3) information be gathered and a draft charter school policy be available for discussion at the Board’s October meeting. 
VII.

Consent Agenda


 President Perry called for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that the Consent Agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the Consent Agenda was unanimously approved.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachments A through E.) 
· Approved July 10, 2019, minutes  (Attachment A)
· Received West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) personnel matters (Attachment B)

· Approved a dual credit policy for Wood County Schools (Attachment C)
· Approved Fairmont State University’s addition of a Teacher-in-Residence (TIR) Program with Upshur County; Salem University’s addition of a TIR Program with Upshur County; and West Virginia University’s addition of a TIR Program with Harrison County  (Attachment D)
· Approved a new general education alternative certification program, Ohio County Schools: PACT, in partnership with the WVDE  (Attachment E).
VIII.

Break

President Perry called for a break at 11:48 a.m. for lunch at The Culture Center to enjoy a performance by Governor’s Schools for the Arts students and stated that the meeting would reconvene in the Board Room at 1:00 p.m. or shortly thereafter.  Mr. Rotruck and Dr. Wilson departed the meeting.
IX.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 1:03 p.m.
X.

Amendment - Mercer County Board of Education 



Comprehensive Educational Facilities Plan (CEFP)

Mr. Tommy Young, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Facilities and Transportation, introduced Dr. Deborah S. Akers, Superintendent, Mercer County Schools, who presented an amendment to Mercer County’s 2010-2020 CEFP for the Board’s consideration.  The amendment proposes a revision to the third phase of Mercer County School's CEFP amendment, originally approved in 2016.  The amendment will allow Montcalm Elementary School to remain open and allow the students of Bluewell and Brushfork Elementary Schools to attend a new facility that will house PreK-5.  


Following discussion, Mr. Hall moved, and Ms. White seconded, that the amendment be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment F.)  
XI.

Amendment - Fayette County Board of Education 



Comprehensive Educational Facilities Plan (CEFP)

Mr. Young introduced Mr. Terry George, Superintendent, and Ms. Anna Kincaid-Cline, Associate Superintendent, Curriculum/Technology/Instruction, Fayette County Schools, who presented an amendment to Fayette County’s 2010-2020 CEFP for the Board’s consideration.  The amendment proposes that Meadow Bridge High School, grades 7-12, and Meadow Bridge Elementary School, grades PK‑6, consolidate/merge into a regional PK-12 newly constructed replacement school for all students in the Meadow Bridge attendance area.  The new facility, including the existing stand-alone gymnasium, will be used to create a comprehensive school for students in the Meadow Bridge attendance area as well as the bordering counties of Summers, Greenbrier, and Raleigh.  Dr. Wilson rejoined the meeting.  

Following discussion, Mr. Dunlevy moved, and Dr. Snavely seconded, that amendment be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment G.)  
XII.

Annual Appointment of WVBE Statutory Units/Liaisons
Dr. D’Antoni presented Policy 2420 for the Board’s consideration.  No comments regarding Policy 2420 were received during the comment period.  


President Perry called for a motion to approve the appointment of Daniel D. Snavely to the County Board Member Training Standards Review Committee; appointment of Gary Ray, Fayette County Board of Education, to the County Board Member Training Standards Review Committee; reappointment of James S. Wilson to the West Virginia Secondary School Activities Commission Board of Directors; reappointment of Nancy J. White to the Educational Broadcasting Authority; appointment of Miller L. Hall to the School Building Authority of West Virginia; and appointment of Thomas W. Campbell to the Commission on Holocaust Education.

Mr. Hall moved, and Ms. White seconded, that the appointments be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  President Perry reordered the agenda and requested that item XI.  Safe and Supportive Schools be taken up.  
XIII.

Safe and Supportive Schools


Ms. Jessica Griffith (distributed information), Director, West Virginia Intelligence Fusion Center, provided information regarding ongoing statewide initiatives and resources available regarding school safety.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment L.)  

XIV.

WVBE Personnel Matters


Executive Session

President Perry requested a motion to move into executive session.  Mr. Hall moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the Board enter into Executive Session provided in W. Va. Code §6‑9A‑4(b)(2)(A) [personnel exception] and/or §6-9A-4 [matters involving attorney‑client privilege per Peters v. County Commission, 205 W. Va. 481 (1999)].   Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The Board moved into executive session at 1:59 p.m.  

XV. 

Return from Executive Session


President Perry announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 2:22 p.m. with no action taken and called for a motion to approval the Board’s personnel matters.  Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Dr. Snavely seconded, that the personnel items be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously. (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment H.)
XVI.

Superintendent Report


Superintendent Paine provided an update regarding Comprehensive Support and Improvement (CSI) schools and indicated that accountability results would be provided to members as soon as they become available.
XVII.

WVBE Member Updates

Mrs. Sullivan provided a brief update regarding the Communities In Schools summer institute.  

XVIII.

Items for Future Meetings


Mrs. Sullivan requested researching the possibility of data collection elements regarding:  1) school offerings (K-12) that impact attendance; and 2) college requests for transcripts.  President Perry restated his earlier request for a future item for a discussion with Chancellor Tucker regarding the teacher-in-residence program.
XIX.

Future Meetings



President Perry (distributed information) called for a motion to approve the Board’s meeting schedule for September 2019 through August 2020.   Following discussion, it was decided that WVSSAC proposals for 2020, if any, will be taken up in June 2020.   

Ms. White moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that the meeting schedule for September 2019 through August 2020 be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment I and addendum.)

The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held September 12, 2019, at 9:00 a.m. in Charleston, West Virginia. 

XX.

Adjourn

Dr. Snavely moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 2:42 p.m.  


Minutes approved by the Board on September 12, 2019.


______________________________________________






David G. Perry, President



______________________________________________






Miller L. Hall, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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